Dear Colleague

In the SEND and AP green paper, we committed to investing £18 million in the Supported Internships programme to meet our commitment to offer more young people who have additional needs (an Education, Health and Care Plan) the skills to secure and sustain paid employment, by increasing the number of supported internships available.

We have now announced the Internships Work consortium as the chosen delivery partner for this programme. Internships Work includes the National Development Team for Inclusion (NDTi), The British Association for Supported Employment (BASE), and DFN Project SEARCH. It will work closely with and support local authorities to double the number of supported internships by 2025, engaging with employers and young people to improve the quality of Supported Internships across the programme.

NDTi will administer and monitor £10.8 million in Section 14 grant funding over 3 years as part of this programme, for all local authorities who wish to receive their allocation. DfE has determined grant funding allocations per local authority based on 16–18-year-old population data, with a funding floor of £50,000 over the 3-year period to protect smaller LAs, ensuring that every area receives a substantial grant which can make a real difference to young people with SEND.

1. As an immediate action, and no later than close of business on Thursday 20 October please complete this online form to provide NDTi with the relevant contact details to contact you about the grant agreement and / or to facilitate further discussions relating to this funding. By completing this form, you agree to NDTi retaining your contact details for this purpose for the duration of their involvement in this programme.
1. NDTi will contact you about the allocation for your local authority for financial year 2022-23, sharing a grant agreement letter for you to sign and return to them if you wish to accept the funding. Indicative funding allocations for financial years 2023-24 and 2024-25 will also be included in the letter to help with your planning, alongside further detail of the aims of the grant. 
NDTi is happy to assist you with these actions and will be offering support to local authorities, in line with local needs and contexts, to achieve the aims of the grant. 

Please contact SIgrants@ndti.org.uk in the first instance if this presents any challenges, or if you have questions about the programme.

